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Note of last European & International Board meeting
	Title:


	European & International Board

	Date:


	Wednesday 26 February 2014

	Venue:
	Westminster Suite, 8th Floor, Local Government House, Smith Square, London, SW1P 3HZ

	
	


Attendance
An attendance list is attached as Appendix A to this note
	Item
	Decisions and actions
	Action


<AI1>
	
	Welcome and Introductions 


	

	
	The Chair opened the meeting by noting the apologies that had been received and welcoming all those present.  He introduced Lucy Slack from the Commonwealth Local Government Forum and Janet Beaumont from CEEP UK who were both attending the meeting.   


	


</AI1>
<AI2>
	1  
	International Development in the Commonwealth: UK Local Government's Role
 
	

	
	Councillor Richard Kemp (Lead Member for the Trade and Aid work steam) introduced the report by outlining the background to the LGA’s work with the Commonwealth Local Government Forum (CLGF), highlighted the mutually beneficial nature of the relationship and asked for Members views on how the LGA and its member councils could best contribute to the work of CLGF. 

Lucy Slack (Deputy Secretary General of the Commonwealth Local Government Forum) provided the Board with a detailed presentation on the work of CLGF.  In doing so, she outlined the role and membership of the organisation and highlighted its four key areas of work: promoting and advocating for local democracy and good governance; exchange of experience and good practice; capacity building and strengthening the local government network across the Commonwealth.  In particular, she drew attention to a £4.5 million agreement between CLGF and the Department for International Development (DFID) for a four year programme of activities which the LGA and its members were invited to take a role in, should there be capacity and appetite from within the sector.  She highlighted a number of past projects which CLGF had jointly worked with council on, invited Members’ views on how best to align the priorities of CLGF and UK local government, and encouraged Members to promote 2014 as ‘the Year of Developmental Local Government’ within their localities.    

In the following discussion, Members made a number of comments, including: 

· Members welcomed the presentation and expressed their strong support for continuing UK local government’s relationship with CLGF in a manner that minimises resource commitments for councils, while maximising the results on the ground.  
· With reference to shared principles of democratic governance and its continuous refinement and improvement, Members discussed how collaboration between English local government and their Commonwealth counterparts could be mutually beneficial.  Particular reference was made to the opportunity for two way cross-cultural learning, external challenge and sharing expertise and best practice.  
· In discussing how engagement between CLGF and the sector could operate in practice, a number of questions were raised relating to: resourcing; new models of partnership working; maximising the potential of regional LGAs; addressing and mitigating corruption and conflicts of interests; avoiding duplication with other aid programmes.  

· Members welcomed the ‘Year of Developmental Local Government’ initiative.     

Decision 

Members noted the report and agreed that the LGA enter into discussions with CLGF to scope out how the LGA and its member councils might contribute to the work of Commonwealth Local Government Forum and the Department for International Development work programme.   


	


</AI2>
<AI3>
	2  
	New Governance Arrangements
 
	

	
	Ian Hughes (Head of Programme) introduced the report which invited Members to consider how the LGA’s European lobbying and our wider international work could be coordinated at a political level within the new governance arrangements of the LGA.

The Chair reminded Members that as the European & International Board would complete its work at the end of the LGA year, there will be no meeting of the Board after LGA Conference in July.  

In the discussion that followed, a number of comments were made, including:  
· Members welcomed the Executive taking responsibility for strategic oversight of European and international (E&I) issues so that they had a significant profile within the organisation.  
· There was support for there being a single senior member of the Executive with overall responsibility and accountability for E&I issues, as well as a reference group underneath to ensure a clear connection to the formal local government E&I delegations and wider LGA work.  However, there was no clear consensus on who the senior member should be or on the composition of the reference group. 

· In discussing the Executive ‘spokesperson’ role, Members asked for clarity on how the role would be appointed to and how it would operate.  On the one hand concerns were raised that E&I issues may not be given sufficient precedence if the spokesperson position be taken by an Executive member with an existing role.  However, equally, concerns were expressed that if the Chair of the Resources Board – who has responsibility for EU funding issues - were not the spokesperson, it could lead to fragmentation of the E&I work.  

· Whilst Members were in agreement that the member reference group should include the Executive spokesperson and representatives from the leadership of local government’s E&I delegations, there were a variety of different views as to the depth and breadth of the reference group’s membership.  Suggestions included widened the group to include EU Champion representatives from the programme Boards, as well as representatives from other bodies such as CEEP.

Decisions

That the Board asked;

i. for clarity on: (a) the proposals for the a lead European and International Executive member spokesperson; and (b) the composition of the reference group and how the arrangements would operate; and 
ii. that a more detailed proposal addressing Members concerns be brought to the Board for agreement and then for recommendation to the LGA’s  Leadership Board.   

	


</AI3>
<AI4>
	3  
	European Structural and Investment Funds 2014-2020
 
	

	
	Cllr Sue Murphy (Lead Member for the EU Funding) briefly introduced the report which provided an update on LGA activity and recent developments relating to the Board’s work programme and priorities for EU Funding 2014 – 2020.  Jasbir Jas (Senior Advisor) updated Members on LGA efforts to influence Government decisions on aspects of European Structural Investment Fund (ESIF) programme management and delivery through the ESIF national Programme Growth Board to ensure that commitments to devolve spending decisions locally become a reality.  
In the discussion that followed, Members noted the impact of the judicial review.    

Decision 

That Members noted the update. 


	


</AI4>
<AI5>
	4  
	Round-up of activity: Board EU lobbying priorities, institutions and international activities
 
	

	
	Richard Kitt (Senior Advisor) introduced the report which gave an overview of recent developments: in the Board’s key priority topic areas; in the European and international bodies to which the Board nominates members; and the LGA’s international activities.    

In the following discussion, a number of comments were made, including: 

· Members discussed the balance of responsibilities between central government and councils in terms of addressing air quality issues, which have significant public health implications.   

· In discussing changes to EU data protection regulations, Members emphasised the vital importance of data sharing and the need to robustly make the case that public services should be exempt from the new legislation. 

Decision

That the Board noted the report 

	


</AI5>
<AI6>
	5  
	Note of the last meeting 10 December 2013
 
	

	
	Decision 

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a correct record, subject to Cllr James being added to the attendance list.   


	


</AI6>
<TRAILER_SECTION>
Attendance 

	Councillor
	
	Council

	
	
	

	Clarence Barrett (Chair)

Gr. Uff. Marco Cereste OSSI OMRI (Vice Chair)

Richard Kemp CBE (Deputy Chair)Error! No document variable supplied.
	Havering LB
Peterborough City

Liverpool City

	Gordon Keymer CBE
	Tandridge DC


	Nick Daubney

Keith Glazier

Joanne Beavis
	Kings Lynn & West Norfolk BC

East Sussex CC

Braintree DC

	Liz Eyre

Chris Shaw

Aaron Shotton

Roger Lawrence

Dave Allan

Paul Crossley
	Worcestershire CC

North East Lincolnshire Council

Flintshire CC

Wolverhampton City

Sunderland City Council 

Bath & North East Somerset Council

	Sue Murphy (Deputy Chair)

Sherma Batson MBE DL

John Kent

Robert Evans

Sian Reid

Diane James
	Manchester City

Stevenage BC

Thurrock Council

Surrey CC

Cambridge City

Waverly BC


	Apologies:

Alan Melton

Sir Albert Bore
	 
	Fenland DC

Birmingham City


	Officers: Ian Hughes, Jasbir Jhas, Ivor Wells, Richard Kitt and Frances Marshall

Guests: Janet Beaumont (CEEP) and Lucy Slack (CLGF) 
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